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Intro
Strasbourg, 9th of March. The S&D Group in the European Parliament is against the extension of an agreement with Philip Morris that was designed to help tackle smuggling and fraud of branded cigarettes.  The Group believes that although the agreement has been useful, changes in the market and regulatory environment mean it is no longer the best means to continue the fight against illicit tobacco.
Shotlist
BRUSSELS, BELGIUM (24 FEBRUARY, 2016) (SOCIALISTS AND DEMOCRATS, EUROPEAN PARLIAMENT - ACCESS ALL) 
1. CUTAWAY: VARIOUS OF THE OUTSIDE OF A BOOKSHOP
2. CUTAWAY: CUSTOMER ENTERING THE BOOKSHOP
3. CUTAWAY: COSTUMER BUYING SOMETHING TO THE BOOKSHOP OWNER 
4. CUTAWAY: CIGARETTES SHELVES INSIDE THE SHOP SHOWING MARLBORO PACKS, L&M PACKS, CHESTERFIELD PACKS
5. CUTAWAY: OTHER COSTUMER BUYING SOMETHING TO THE BOOKSHOP OWNER 
6. CUTAWAY: CIGARETTES SHELVES INSIDE THE SHOP SHOWING L&M PACKS
7. CUTAWAY: CIGARETTES SHELVES INSIDE THE SHOP SHOWING CHESTERFIELD PACKS
8. CUTAWAY: CIGARETTES SHELVES SHOWING PHILIP MORRIS PRODUCTS
9. CUTAWAY: L&M AND MARLBORO TOBACCO BOXS HANGING NEAR THE COUNTER
10. CUTAWAY: COSTUMER LEAVING THE SHOP  
Story
The S&D Group in the European Parliament is against the extension of an agreement with Philip Morris that was designed to help tackle smuggling and fraud of branded cigarettes.  The Group believes that although the agreement has been useful, changes in the market and regulatory environment mean it is no longer the best means to continue the fight against illicit tobacco.
Inés Ayala Sender MEP and S&D Group spokesperson for budget control, said:
"The agreement with Philip Morris was innovative and a useful tool in the fight against the smuggling of cigarettes when it was first introduced. However, this agreement has run its course and we are opposed to its renewal or extension.  Changes in the market and regulatory environment mean that the agreement is no longer the best tool to fight bootlegging or smuggling of tobacco products.
"The biggest challenges we now face in the fight against illicit tobacco is not bootlegged brand cigarettes but unmarked cigarettes that are sold cheaply on the black market, known as 'cheap-whites'. The deal with Philip Morris cannot help in the fight against these and this is why we request the Commission to come forward urgently with an action plan to tackle this problem.
[bookmark: contact]"The development of new regulatory tools also makes the extension unnecessary - with the Tobacco Products Directive and the WHO protocol on tobacco control coming into force in the near future. However, before these are fully operational, we call on the Commission to put forward temporary measures in order to ensure there is no gap between the end of this agreement and new rules coming into force."
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